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Dear Minister Fleming,

The historic Metchosin Elementary School was established in 1872 by early settlers in the area
and was turned over by the community in 1946 to School District 62. The school, and the
property surrounding if, is in the centre of the Metchosin Village and has become an integral
part of the community, despite not hosting regular classes by School District 62 since 2001.

The school district has identified the property as a surplus asset and is hoping to sell the
property as part of its long-term plan to build more desperately needed schools in the rapidly
growing Sooke and West Shore region. The District of Metchosin is interested in purchasing the
property so that it can continue as an important community gathering place, hub of community
learning and support local arts and culture.

The purchase will also help to enhance Metchosin’s capacity as a regional resource centre of
training for professionals across first responder services. The property is in a unique position to
deliver on the ground training and is already supported by a number of departments in this
vision. The proposal for purchase between the School District and Metchosin is also designed to
be part of a comprehensive plan to meet the School District's overall facilities plan.

As you will see in the enclosed documentation from Metchosin Mayor John Ranns, there are a
variety of local and regional groups interested in putting the property to unique and
exceptional use. There are exciting proposals from the Metchosin Arts and Cultural Centre
Association, West Shore Arts Council, Justice Institute, University of Northern British
Columbia, local fire departments and the provincial search and rescue team. Additionally, the
property would deliver some of the playing fields required by the School District, feature
prominently in the new Metchosin Village Centre and provide facilities for Westshore Parks
and Recreation to use as part of its programs.

Minister, I am writing to request that you consider the request for funds laid out in the
documentation attached. The success of this proposal will not only benefit Metchosin, also the
West Shore, Sooke School District and the Capital Regional District.

Sincerely,

g

Mitzi Dean, MLA
Esquimali-Metchosin
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Dear Minister Fleming:

| am writing on behalf of my constituent 52 who is concerned for the safety of 522
s.22 who is attending Stoney Creek Community School.

We have learned from the District Facilities Department of School District #41 that the school
building presents with all three rating levels for seismic risk. The second floor is high risk and
requires a structural upgrade. The gymnasium is medium risk and requires non-structural
upgrades. The main floor classrooms meet current structural safety requirements. [

$.22 classroom is on the second floor which is the high risk part of the school building.

A budget of $4 million has been submitted to the Ministry but the School District has not
received funding for the upgrades and nor have they begun a Preliminary Design Review.

The recent earthquake in Mexico is a tragic reminder that we live in a seismically active region.
The children of our province are our most precious resource. We must do everything in our
power to protect them. Can you please tell my constituent what your plans are for the seismic
upgrading of Stoney Creek Community School.

Sincerely,

atirina Chen, MLA
Burnaby Lougheed
Minister of State for Childcare

Burnaby - Lougheed Constituency Office

Unit #3 - 8699 10th Avenue
Burnaby BC V3N 259

T 604-660-5058 F 604-660-5074
katrina.chen.mla@leg.bc.ca
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Cc:

s.22

Trustees, Board of Education District #41
Stoney Creek Community School PAC
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From: Chow.MLA, George LASS:EX

To: Minister, EDUC EDUC:EX
Subject: Teacher accreditation issue (IIPRD RUSH 7 day turnaround)
Date: Monday, September 18, 2017 10:13:25 AM

Attachments: Teacher Accreditation Issue.pdf

Dear Minister of Education Fleming:

Please see attached letter from George Chow, MLA for Vancouver-Fraserview regarding
accreditation challenges faced by local teachers. The letter was almost certainly submitted last
month, but is being resubmitted to confirm. My apologies if redundancy is indeed the case.

Best regards,

Gabe Senecal
Gabe Senecal | Constituency Assistant to George Chow, MLA for Vancouver-Fraserview
(604) 660-2228 | #112 - 2609 E 49th Ave, Vancouver BC V55 19| Gabe.Senecal@leg.bc.ca
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lliffe, Liam EDUC:EX

From: Kahlon, Ravi <R.Kahlon@leg.bc.ca>

Sent: Friday, September 1, 2017 3:24 PM

To: lliffe, Liam PREM:EX

Subject: Re: Final materials for Ravi - Gibson Elementary event
Thank you.

Sent from my iPhone

>0n Sep 1, 2017, at 3:10 PM, lliffe, Liam PREM:EX <Liam.lliffe@gov.bc.ca> wrote:
>

> FYl — Obviously Embargoed etc...

> <Emcee notes Gibson.docx>

> <2017EDUC0097-001514.pdf>

> <Tweets - Gibson.docx>
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lliffe, Liam EDUC:EX

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Great idea -

Thanks Spencer

-L. ILIFFE

\eye- liff\

lliffe, Liam PREM:EX

Tuesday, October 10, 2017 1:05 PM
Chandra Herbert, Spencer

Re: Briefing SOGI

On Oct 10, 2017, at 10:54 AM, Chandra Herbert, Spencer <s.chandraherbert@leg.bc.ca> wrote:

Hi Liam,

I hope you are well. | wondered if the Ministry of Education could arrange a short briefing on SOGI

policy, and specifically SOGI 123, and anti-bullying initiatives?

No big rush, but if it can be arranged while I'm in Victoria that’'d be great. I’'m interested in what is
currently underway across BC.

Thanks for your help,

Spencer
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From: Kang, Anne <A.Kang@Ileg.bc.ca>
Sent: Wednesday, October 4, 2017 4:01 PM
To: Maartman, William EDUC:EX

Subject: World teachers day

Attachments: World Teachers Day 2017.docx

Hi William,

Thank you so much for providing me with the 2 minutes statement for WTD. | have made some modifications to
it, to add the bit of teacher in me. If you prefer that | use the original statement sent to me, please let me know.
| am happy to present either format.

Thanks for your advice,
Anne Kang
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